PACT   Minutes of the Action Group meeting held at Bluebell Bookshop on 2nd February 2011 at 7pm

Present:  Chair: Peter Ward, John Bodger, Chris Cant, Pete Dicken, Christine Ellerton, Mike Hallam, Nigel Jenkins, Geoff  Rockliffe-King, Annie Tomlin, Richard Wood

Apologies:  Peter Clark, Mike Doak, 

	Steering Group meeting   
Actions and those involved, in red italics
	
	

	John was only at the meeting briefly before going on to a meeting about the cinema and it’s possible closure.  He would report back on that meeting.
He agreed to confirm that Paul Allen was able to be the guest speaker at our AGM in May

John reported that CafS had received an award of £200,000.00 for an environmental project and suggested PACT should be involved.  It was agreed that a member of CafS should be invited to a meeting.
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	Peter W thanked Peter D for doing the Minutes of the last Steering Group meeting.

He mentioned that he would be attending the Vitality of Penrith’s first meeting in 2011 on 7th February.

General reports: 

The Giants of Eden project was continuing with story telling/gathering and puppet building sessions being held in schools.  Chris continued to administer the finance.  It had been agreed to give Dawn Hurton £500.00 as working cash so she could progress the programme.

Nigel was going to film at Brunswick School on 12th February.

Calendar sales had made a ‘loss’ of £93.00 but Geoff suggested we saw it as advertising costs as all the calendars were hanging on walls somewhere giving information about PACT.

Peter W had drawn up 2 policy documents:  Health& Safety and Equal Opportunity.  These were discussed  and amendments suggested.  He agreed to reword them for approval at the next meeting.  Richard offered to provide a template for a risk assessment at the next meeting.

Mike reported that he had nearly completed the grant application for £1,000.00 from the Neighbourhood Forum for research into the possibility of a car pool/club.  Geoff asked about insurance for that.  It is done through the umbrella body Common Wheels.  There was a film available and it was agreed to show it at the Film Night on 15th March.

There was discussion concerning membership.  What were the reasons for having a membership: to raise funds, engage people, raise awareness about Transition Towns.  Mike reported that he had had a very positive response when he spoke to the members individually.  Geoff suggested that more money would be raised by asking for donations at events than by a membership fee.  

Some people would have not have time to devote to PACT issues but might be willing to give money in support, other would have time and not be able to give money.

It was agreed to put a facility on the website for people to make donations and/or give contact details to receive information.  

It was also agreed to put the Minutes on the website, sending an email to members informing them of this with a link to go straight to the Minutes.
Fund raising drives could be made for specific events: recipe book, food event, etc.  
Geoff mentioned Lee Quinn who produced a small local magazine and had suggested PACT might like to contribute to it.  He was also interested in setting up a local Eden radio station.  It was agreed that Geoff would invite him to the meeting on 15th February.

Peter W reminded everyone that the Action Groups should submit a ½ page report each month on their progress, position which would be posted on the website.  

Chris mentioned the Freegle open day on 12th February at the Mind shop in Penrith.

Chris had circulated the Resources & Waste project plan and grant application.  Comments to be with him by Friday 4th February.  

Mike mentioned a talk by the author of Common Wealth to be held in Lancanster on Wednesday 9th February at the Friends Meeting House.  Details on the website.

Geoff offered to give his talk Food, Finance & Banking 2008 as an event for PACT.  It was agreed that this would be included in the year’s events.

Christine mentioned the importance of drawing up a list of events for the coming year.  

Peter D would book the ceilidh for a date in November at the Cricket Club. 

Peter W reminded the group that we are all to have a look at the website, moving through it, registering to be able to edit it and we would then give our feedback to Chris at the meeting on 2nd March.

Peter W mentioned that there was to be a visit to an anaerobic disgester in Morpeth on 17th February leaving Crosby Ravensworth at 7.15 am.  Please contact Peter W if you would like to go. Only a few seats are available. peter.j.ward@hotmail.co.uk
Geoff mentioned that his is arranging a camping weekend at Hunter Hall School on 11th June and PACT was welcome to have a presence there is appropriate.
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	Please would members wishing to be involved in helping organise/run events contact fala_tomlin@hotmail.com, info@penrithact.org.uk or mikehallamthree@yahoo.co.uk

	
	

	Buildings & Energy Group
	2nd week in February, to be confirmed

	Oven building
	Newton Rigg, 9th February

	Freegle Event
	12th February next to the Mind shop in Penrith, 10 am to 4 pm

	Go Green Week
	Newton Rigg 8th to 12th February 

	PACT Action Group Update
	15th February, Bluebell Bookshop, 7 pm

	Community Composting Intro
	26th February (see Sustainable Carlisle website)

	PACT Steering Group
	2nd February, Bluebell Bookshop, 7 pm

	Tree Planting

	5th March, Cockermouth (see Sustainable Carlisle website)

	Community composting  Workshop
	12th/13th March (see Sustainable Carlisle website)

	Film/Bring and Share evening
	15th March, venue to be arranged

	PACT Steering Group
	6th April, Bluebell Bookshop, 7 pm

	PACT Action Group Update
	19th April, Bluebell Bookshop, 7 pm

	PACT Steering Group
	4th May, Bluebell Bookshop, 7 pm

	AGM
	17th May, venue to be confirmed 

	PACT Steering Group
	1st June, Bluebell Bookshop, 7 pm

	PACT Action Group Update
	21st June, Bluebell Bookshop, 7 pm


Events coming up

